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A REPORT ON THE MEETINGS OF THE COMMISSION INTERNATIONALE MEDICO PHYSIOLOGIQUE (CIMP) HELD IN WARSAW 27-28 AUGUST 2005.

Dr David Bareford (from minutes supplied by Dr Peter Saundby, Secretary CIMP)
Of items debated at CIMP, Peter Saundby first addressed the question of third party casualties with an analysis of the loss of nearly 7000 British military aircraft over 50 years. Regulatory authorities often cite this hazard as a justification for stringent regulation, but the evidence is that aircraft of less two tonnes present little risk, largely because they have insufficient mass to penetrate buildings. Jürgen Knüppel presented a paper on human factors in aviation and especially addressed the question of accident investigation. The input of human factors expertise in the many fields of recreational aviation had been very deficient and correction of this would be a multi-disciplinary task. Accurate and perceptive accident investigation was the ultimate audit of our activities, but the standard left a great deal to be desired. CIMP is now an entirely medical commission, but the title is more inclusive and should be open to related professions. René Maire presented a paper on the return to flying of six pilots following catheter treatment of atrial fibrillation, normally a disqualifying heart condition. The new technical capabilities for treating these and other cardiac conditions will enable the return of pilots who would previously have been grounded. As with all other pilots their prognosis and recertification will have to be judged on a statistical basis. In discussion it was agreed that treatment of pilots should always be guided by clinical decisions and that licensing considerations must always be secondary. 
National Reports had been received from: Austria, Cyprus, Japan, Germany, Spain, Switzerland and the United Kingdom and some complaints proved to be common between several countries. There had been a general decrease in activity related to diminishing airspace, increased regulation and costs. Among the European nations many national reports reflected a common discontent with the strict application of JAR-FCL 3 to their air sports pilots. In some countries there had been problems with additional regulatory controls being introduced without due evidence. The Spanish Aero Club was challenging the need for routine drug tests to be applied to all pilots, Germany was applying a political vetting to all pilots with the intended aim of eliminating potential terrorists, and the UK required vetting of flying instructors under child abuse legislation. The difficulty in every case is the desire of politicians to be seen to take some action. No great difficulties had arisen with the application of the WADA rules and the necessary issuance of Therapeutic Use Exemptions [TUEs]. The majority of these had been for the treatment of allergic disease, but at least one insulin dependent diabetic had been granted a TUE. The relationship of air sports activities to UNESCO was raised. In common with other sports, CIMP needs to look to UNESCO as the UN organisation with overall responsibility for their activities. This requires a monitoring of their web site to ensure that CIMP are in compliance with their policies.

Discussions:

1. Germany: Problems had arisen because of the strict application by the LBA of the FAR-FCL 2 Class 2 medical certification to German Glider Pilot Licences despite the fact that these are not JAA licences. Further problems arose from errors in translation of documents. This had led to many discontented pilots initiating political opposition. There was a general pressure for simpler systems by which adequate medical fitness for air sports pilots could be assured. The outcome was a proposal to set up a Working Party, composed ex-officio of all CIMP delegates from EU and candidate EU countries to find common positions. This would be needed to provide the evidence and lobby EASA through Europe Air sports. 

2. WADA: Despite some initial doubts, the procedure for issuance of TUEs and the testing of competitors at high level had been without difficulty. No positives had been reported and it was anticipated that if these negative experiences continue with the air sports, then national sports authorities will turn their attention elsewhere.

3. ICAO Medical Policy Study Group has proposed changes in the monitoring of pilots, especially with reference to cardiology. These reduce the frequency of periodic medical examinations for all under the age of forty years to sixty months, but make electro-cardiography mandatory over the age of fifty. For both proven ‘myocardial infarction’ is no longer disqualifying. CIMP resolved to support the MSPG proposals.

4. Future of CIMP. The development of concepts of Human Factors would widen the role of CIMP beyond a single professional base and the appointment of delegates with a professional background in related fields such as Aviation Psychology would be welcomed. 

The President Pedro Ortiz MD in his report mentioned that the main issues affecting air sports remain unchanged. These issues are antidoping policies, medical regulations and human factors in air sports. The limitations of the application of such regulations to air sports outlined in previous CIMP sessions, are  appearing: lack of means to enforce them and low impact in our sports. The regulatory aspects of medicine in air sports are changing. While in USA/Canada/ UK new simplified procedures for light aircraft are implemented, in others (continental Europe) regulations aimed specifically at PPL are being applied to ULM, balloons and gliders. The arrival of a new European governing body i.e. EASA, will certainly have an impact in CIMP activities. In ICAO a new version of the medical regulations is being prepared, and it may have an influence in air sports medicals; many hope the new ICAO CMO will ease a transition to more

adapted regulations (it will be a very difficult task). Finally, he stated that once more the congress must acknowledge that the airsports safety performance remains poor and its statistics inconsistent. Certain activities such as paragliding  have accident rates exceedingly high. The national aeroclubs and hence the FAI do not have adequate tools to analyse the facts. As a consequence, specific policies to prevent accidents and monitor the results of the programs are impossible to establish. 
There are three Working Groups during the next year that will look at:-
1. WADA – This WG will be led by Dr René Maire who will co-opt members. 
2. EASA – This WG will comprise, ex officio, all delegates and alternate delegates from EU Countries and candidate EU countries. Dr Peter Saundby will lead it because it is complementary to his role as Technical Officer (Medical) of Europe Air Sports.
3. HFACS – Dr Jürgen Knüppel will lead This WG with the objective of developing human factors. Membership will be co-opted and need not be restricted to present members of CIMP, 

The next meeting of CIMP will be held in Lausanne, the date being subject to confirmation.
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